Charter Ridge Homeowners Association
Annual Meeting Minutes
Thursday, September 10, 2020
3:30 PM 

Via Zoom Meeting 
I. Call to Order, Attendance, Quorum

Pursuant to timely notice of the meeting having been given, Dan Butt, president, called the Annual Meeting to order at 3:30 p.m., September 10, 2020. A Quorum, according to the Association by-laws, consists of no less than 25% of Owners being present by actual attendance or proxy. There were five Owners present via Zoom Meeting: Dan Butt (#62), Margie Brody (#40), Alvaro Ancede (#60), and Gary Arnold (#50), Paul and Susan Dugdale (#52), and  John Benoit (20).  A quorum being present, the Meeting proceeded. 
Also attending were Carol Cannon with Bliss Property Management (BPM). 
II. Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting 
Motion: Margie moved to approve the minutes of the September 10, 2019 Annual Meeting. Alvaro seconded the motion which passed unanimously. 

III. Manager’s Report and Current Financials – Carol C. presented the 2020 Manager’s Report 

Maintenance and Repair Items -  

1. Extra heavy equipment and roof snow removal due to record snow amounts

2. Driveway asphalt overlay $23,920

3. Roof Repairs including extensive heat tape repair – r $4500

4. New landscaping company – continue to do great job. Aspen trees healthier this year, probably due to treatments from last couple year

5. Electrical work – Worked on GFI’s for the heat tape, also improved electrical circuits for new and existing heat tape. 
6. Windows washed annually in the summer 
7. Continuous annual exterior stone replacement and repair, light bulbs changing
Dan B. asked if there were any questions about the maintenance and repair items? There were none at this time. 

IV.   Proposed Budget 2020 (October-September Fiscal Year) (See attached)
Dan B presented the 2020-21 Budget that was approved by the Board and is now presented for membership approval.  Dan noted the budget narrative that was included in the meeting materials and explained the proposed increase in the operating dues and the expense allocation. Charter Ridge continues to fund the Replacement Reserve at an increase of around 10% per year which is determined by the Replacement Reserve Plan. Dues increased about 6% which is included in the Expense Allocation Report. The Replacement Reserve Plan is on the website. 
Dan B. asked if there were any other questions on the 2020-2021 budget and expenses. There were none. 
Motion – Gary made a motion to approve the operating budget, operating dues amounts, and additions to the asset replacement reserve as presented.  Alvaro seconded the motion. There was no further discussion and the budget and assessment (dues) amounts were unanimously approved.

V. Old Business – 
Alvaro opened the discussion regarding roof repairs to building #60-62. Dan explained that this building was the first building constructed in the complex and the roof was not installed properly. Deficient underlayment of the tile roof has caused these roofs to regularly leak.  Turner Morris will replace the underlayment of the front half of #60-62. The remainder of the buildings do have the proper underlayment and have not been seriously leaking.  There has been some minimal leaking, but TM has addressed those issues as they occurred.  The group agreed this continued repair method is better than the $60,000 per building roof replacement cost.  TM was scheduled to begin this repair on Aug 31, 2020. However, they were delayed due to a large project in Beaver Creek.  They are now scheduled to begin Charter Ridge in October.  If the weather prevents them from doing the work, then TM will shovel these roofs continuously throughout the winter to prevent ice dams, at no charge or a very-reduced fee. 
Paul asked if insurance could pay for these repairs.  Dan explained that there is a $5000 deductible so the HOA has paid the repair fees.  Insurance will not pay for a roof replacement. 

Dan asked if there was any Old Business. There was none. 
VI. New Business
Dan opened the discussion regarding Jorge and Rosa Oria’s request to replace all exterior light fixtures.  The group is willing to consider this and agrees the exterior fixtures are dated.  The group asked Jorge to propose one or more specific replacement fixtures to the Board for review.  This will enable development of a budget for the Board’s consideration.  There are 24 fixtures in the front of the building.  Also at issue is whether or not fixtures on the back sides of the buildings should be included in the replacement plan.
Dan B. asked if there was any other New or Old Business. There was none
VII. Election of Board of Directors 
Dan B. asked if the current Board would serve another term and if there was anyone else present who would like to be on the Board. All Board members present agreed to remain on the Board and no additional owners wanted to serve. 
Upon motion duly made and seconded, Dan, Gary, Margie and Alvaro were elected Directors.
The newly elected Board will have a Board meeting immediately following this annual meeting to elect its officers. 
VIII. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 4:20.

Respectfully Submitted by:  

Carol Cannon, Managing Agent 


Bliss Property Management, Inc. 

September 10, 2019
The Board of Directors met immediately following the Annual Meeting and elected the following officers for the 2021 fiscal year:  Dan Butt—President; Gary Arnold—Treasurer; Alvaro Ancede – Secretary.
###
